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      MEETING MINUTES
Thursday 12th January 2023 4pm at the Seymour Hub
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	Present 
Jo Trigg Chair, Pat Barker, Verena Buchanan Rob James, Treasurer, Alison Jones, Stewart Palmen, Colin Kay Secretary, David Whewell Meg Aubrey CEO.
Annali Bamber-Jones attended by Zoom
	Actions

	
	JT proposed Annali Bamber-Jones as a Trustee. This was unanimously approved. JT then welcomed AB to Trowbridge Future.

JT announced that Margaret Howard had decided to stand down as a Trustee with immediate effect. MH has been a long-standing Trustee of TCAF and then TF and provided enormous support. She has decided to focus on other organisations she is involved in. Thanks were expressed for Margaret’s support.
	

	1.
	Apologies and Declarations of Interest
George Brown, Alison Jones Tracy Sullivan
No interests declared.
	

	2.
	Approval of the minutes of 10.11.22 
Minutes approved. 
	

	3.
	Review of actions from previous meeting and matters arising
· Longfield Portacabin. Planning permission has been granted. We are waiting for the results of our application to the Youth Investment Fund. This was paused in November while they focused on flagship projects. If the bid is not approved funds will need to be sought from elsewhere.

JT asked in view of the problems around TF’s existing portacabins whether we should proceed with this. MA felt we should because there is a lack of community space on Longfield, and we have now created expectations. 
· Move of the BA14 Hub. This has stalled because ownership of the Shires has changed. TF needs to develop a dialogue with the new owners to find out if they will support this move.
· Personal alarms. AJ and VB have provided information. Money for these has been put in the budget but is dependent on the National Lottery uplift.
· Studley Green Community Centre. ZM has been working with Jo Gray, chair of the Community Centre. They are producing a newsletter for residents. ZM is working with Jo and Andrew Morison from WC to set up an action group for Studley Green. They are planning to have a community event when residents can share their hobbies and interests. More residents are becoming interested. 
· Insurance for users of TF premises who do not have their own insurance. MA is waiting for a definitive answer from TF’s insurers.
	MA

MA



	 4.
	Financial Report & Staffing GB joined the meeting
Finance

· Finance and Resources group now has monthly meetings calendar for the rest of the year
· Financial update. 
· RJ presented a new format showing the position at the end of the current financial year including variances for the original budget, a budget for 2023-24 and a cashflow. 
· The budget included a 10% salary uplift for all staff. It does show that TF needs to raise an additional £40k over the year to balance the finances. This is doable based on previous track record. 
The budget was unanimously approved.

· MA thanked JT for her work in helping to develop the new format.
Fundraising

· Waiting to hear about the lottery uplift.
· £4,000 for food received from Wilts Council
· £1,000 from ITC for cost of living

· Potential bid to Asda for Cost of Living

· CK relooking at Rayne Foundation

Corporate Fundraising

· GB has sent a report on the Christmas Gonk appeal. It had two objectives. To raise TF’s profile on social media which there is clear evidence it did and to raise money. £35 received as % of sales and £300 in donations that probably wouldn’t have come without the campaign.

· VB asked if we would use the Gonk in future. MA responded probably not as Gonks were fairly common and TF needed something more distinctive and some involvement from young people. The Youth Ambassadors have money to design merchandise. 
· Next meeting of the Corporate Fundraising Group is at 4pm 26.01.23
Staffing 
· Jackie Pocklington has settled in well and is working to make sure the codes in Xero are correct.

· Lynsey in the community team has asked to reduce her hours to 12 for personal reasons. If TF gets the National Lottery uplift, there would be enough hours to appoint a new person.
· As there are fewer youth sessions at present the budget for sessional staff is likely to be underspent.
· Sian Watt had a baby girl on 20.12.22 both she and baby are doing well.
	MA

CK


	6.
	Core Purpose working Group
· VB reported that good progress had been made. Vision, mission and values had been agreed. They were now working on constructing a targeted operating model by analysing what is being done in youth and community, what TF is good at and see how they align with need. The documentation needs to be shared.
· Another meeting of the group was fixed for 3pm on 02.02.23.
	

	7.
	National Lottery bid / 5-Year Business Plan
· Meeting with Grants Manager on 26.01.22. this should clarify whether TF needs to follow old or new process and which heading to bid under.
	

	8.
	Youth Report (Report circulated.)
· Issues have arisen as a result of the fire safety assessment of the Seymour Cabin. DW is working with the youth team in order them to work safely to reach as many young people as possible.
· RJ asked about the issues with the Studley portacabin and freezing pipes. MA said they were working to overcome the causes of this.
	

	9.
	 Community and Neighbourhoods (Report circulated)
· Hub in the Shires and other groups all working well.
· Working on the installation of the new kitchen in the Seymour Hub. It’s possible Selwood good help. VB to explore possibilities.
	VB

	10.
	Safeguarding

· A quieter period for safeguarding issues.
· Revised Vulnerable Adults policy to go to the March board meeting.

· CK to continue as Safeguarding Trustee until a replacement can be found.
	

	11.
	Health and Safety

· DM and ZM would value some external support to validate their risk assessments etc to ensure compliance. It might be worth looking for a Health and Safety Trustee.
	

	12.
	AOB  
· MA asked for ideas on an overall development objective for staff appraisal. VB felt there a number of possibilities in the work that she has been doing.
· DW asked whether TF should have a boundary management policy. VB to share Selwood’s professional boundaries policy.
· AB shared some likely changes to employment law in terms of
· Flexible working
· Sexual harassment at work
	


Further meetings all starting at 4pm in the Seymour Hub

Thursday 9th March

Thursday 18th May

Thursday 13th July

Thursday 21st September AGM and Strategy Day Location and time TBA
Thursday 9th November


